
Thank you to all the parents and family members who have attended our wel-

come meetings so far this year. Our final meeting will take place on Thursday 

10th October 2024 at 4pm via Zoom for our Foundation families. A link will be 

sent out nearer the time to all parents.  

The presentations from the welcome meetings are all on 

our website and can be found in the News section on our 

website.  We are really excited that we will be sharing 

classes curriculum experiences through Padlet this year. 

There will be weekly updates to keep you up to date with 

your children’s learning. Log-in details were shared at the 

welcome meetings and passwords will be texted out very soon. Please ensure 

that these details are not shared with anyone outside of 

our school community. 

 

Please can we remind parents that we are a nut free 

school to ensure all children are safe. This includes 

food which contain nuts including pesto, chocolate 

spread and Cherry Bakewells.  

Please can you ensure that you are checking ingredients 

of items in lunch boxes. This allergy is very serious.  

 

Next week,  we will be on WEEK 3 of 

our school menu, which you can view 

on our website. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs Craske, our MFL leader, is busy planning activities for the children to 

take part in as part of the European Day of Languages. On Thursday 26th 

September 2024, we invite children to come to school in the colours of a Eu-

ropean Flag (not football kits) This could be jeans and a white t-shirt to rep-

resent Greece or red, white and blue with a beret to represent France. The 

outfits can be as simple or creative as you like. We ask that children are able 

to talk about the country they have come dressed as and a house point will 

be awarded to anyone who can also share a fact about their country. If chil-

dren do not wish to take part, then they will wear school uniform as usual. 

We would also love for any children who speak an additional language or 

who originated from a different country to bring an item in to share with 

their class or teach their class some key phrases in a different language. I am 

sure the children will have a great time and we can’t wait to share some 

photos with you on our newsletter next week.  



 

 

 

 

Well done to Kayla, Jorgie and Kieran for their achievements in 

gymnastic and football.  

Please see below the days that each year group will be having their PE lessons this 
term. Children are to wear their PE clothes to school. 

  Foundation - Weds 

  Year 1 - Thurs & Fri 

  Year 2 - Tues & Thurs 

  Year 3 - Mon & Thurs 

  Year 4 - Tues & Thurs 

  Year 5 - Mon & Weds 

  Year 6 - Tues & Fri 



Your child may be able to get free school meals if you get any of the following: 

• Income Support 

• income-based Jobseeker’s Allowance 

• income-related Employment and Support Allowance 

• support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

• the guaranteed element of Pension Credit 

• Child Tax Credit (provided you’re not also entitled to Working Tax Credit and 
have an annual gross income of no more than £16,190) 

• Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for 
Working Tax Credit 

• Universal Credit - your household income must be less than £7,400 a year 
(after tax and not including any benefits you get) 

• Children who get paid these benefits directly, instead of through a parent or 
guardian, can also get free school meals. 

• Your child may also get free school meals if you get any of these benefits 
and your child is both: younger than the compulsory age for starting school 
in full-time education. 

If you have any questions, please come to the school office . 

https://www.gov.uk/school-attendance-absence


Christmas Cards  

 

During w/c 23/09/24, your chil-
dren will have the opportunity to 
design their own Christmas Card! 
 
These masterpieces will be created 

at school, and packs with the original design and an or-
der form will be available from w/c 14th October.  
 
Any orders MUST be made by 25th October for the school to benefit from the com-
mission the print company pay. 
 
Orders will then be arriving at school by the middle of November, to give plenty of 
time to send out to family and friends. 
 

We hope the children will enjoy participating 
in this activity! 
 

 
Fun Walk – 4th October 2024 

This year, Abacus will be taking part in the John Bar-
on 2km Fun Walk. 
 
This is a sponsored event and the Fun Walk Trust will 

match fund what we raise from a bonus pot, 

through the support of local businesses.  

Sponsor forms will be coming home next week and will also be uploaded to our website.  

Each year group will be taking part throughout the day on 4th October by walking around the 

school block – Salcott Crescent, Mersea Crescent and Tresco Way. 

Families are invited to join their children at their specific time, if they are able to (times TBC 

nearer the day.) 

This will be a non-uniform day, and participants are asked to dress in bright colours. 

Sponsor forms and money MUST be returned to school in the FAPS postbox in reception by 11th 

October at the latest, in order for us to apply for the bonus pot. 

Any questions, please contact faps@abacus.essex.sch.uk 
 

mailto:faps@abacus.essex.sch.uk




You may have seen Joe Wicks advertising the new 

Asda school scheme. You select Abacus Primary School 

on the Asda Rewards App and scan it every time you 

shop, Asda will then donate 0.5% of the value of your 

shop to our school. 

 




